2008-09 Annual Activity Report
CCI Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee
The CCI Subcommittee on Assessment met regularly in addition to meeting as a core group within the University Level Advisory Committee on the GEC, which reports to CAA.  For details on the work of the ULAC-GEC see Report to the Council on Academic Affairs on the Status of the General Education Curriculum 2008.

I. GEC Course Review

A. 
The subcommittee has accomplished the goal set forth in the 2004-2005 Assessment Plan for the General Education Curriculum of putting in place an ongoing plan for the review of GEC courses. As determined in 2005, the top enrollment GEC courses (to date, 54 reports) have been received, reviewed and feedback has been provided for almost all reports. 
· All new GEC course submissions are accompanied by a plan for course assessment that must meet the approval of CCI subcommittees. New courses are on a 5-year reporting schedule.

· All courses that have submitted reports are on a regular re-submission report cycle.

· New courses will be selected based on areas of special interest for upcoming reporting cycles.

B. The subcommittee revised the 2005 Plan based on this accomplishment (final draft for CCI approval forthcoming).

C. The subcommittee reviewed 18 GEC Course Reports and is in the process of providing feedback to departments. Reports indicate outcomes are being achieved and course-level assessment of student learning gains is ongoing although areas for improvement can be identified.

D. The fifth round of GEC course assessment began in November 2008 and focused on high-enrollment regional campus courses as determined in cooperation with regional campus deans and faculty.  Reports for 23 reports covering 10 courses are due in WI 2010. Some of the regional campuses reviewing common courses are working together (sometimes in conjunction with the Columbus campus) to submit course reports. Workshops, clinics, and individual consultations at the regional campuses were conducted by assessment representatives from the Office of Academic Affairs, the Arts and Sciences Office of Curriculum and Assessment and the University Center for the Advancement of Teaching (formerly the Office of Faculty & TA Development). 

E. The subcommittee established that Course Set 6 will consist of an additional round of 20-25 GEC courses taught at regional campuses, with reports due in 2011. 
II. GEC Category Review

A. The CCI Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee convened a faculty focus group of lead instructors for the GEC Second Writing (367) Skills Category, which was held on May 19, 2008. 

· Faculty reported all GEC Writing and Related Skills expected outcomes were addressed in their courses. 

· At the request of focus group participants and with the approval of the Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee, the ASC Office of Curriculum and Assessment set up a meeting of interested faculty along with the staff from the Center for the Study and Teaching of Writing (CSTW) to develop an optional grading rubric. The results of this workgroup were presented to the subcommittee.

· The Writing Across the Curriculum unit of CSTW staff, led by Chris Manion, have developed rubrics based on faculty input in the form of a Carmen wiki that can be used by all 367 instructors to develop and structure student- and course-level assessment of writing.

B. The subcommittee identified 3 more focus group areas as the three subcategories  

contained within the “Diversity” GEC category to take place and be reviewed in 2009-2010.

III. Projects

A. TELR/ Carmen Competencies Project

· Throughout the year, the subcommittee has met with Valerie Rake and TELR staff to explore the feasibility of embedding relevant GEC Expected Learning Outcomes into individual Carmen course sites. TELR is determining if this is technologically feasible and discussions continue.
· In addition to these discussions the subcommittee has worked with TELR to develop a project to pilot the use of the Carmen Competencies Tool for course-level assessment within Carmen. A workgroup was held in Spring 2009 to explore feasibility and a pilot group of GEC instructors is planned to work through the coming year.
B. As a follow up to the subcommittee’s 2007-08 recommendation, the ASC Office of Curriculum and Assessment has sent quarterly departmental reminders of the GEC requirements for instructors with appropriate learning objectives and a contact person for questions. These notifications are sent on behalf of the CCI Chair and have been well received.  

IV. Discussions

A. Distance Learning

The CCI discussed the current and potential role of Distance Learning courses in the GEC, including vetting and assessment processes for these courses. Representatives from the Technology Enhancement Learning and Research (TELR) office and instructors teaching on-line GEC courses from within ASC and outside of ASC were present. Based on this discussion the Assessment Initiatives subcommittee was charged to investigate further Distance Learning courses as they relate to the GEC. The subcommittee discussed the possibility of developing the process for assessment and vetting of distance learning courses. This discussion is still in progress.

